Dear Kindergarten Families, 	October 23, 2018		
It was nice to see all of you at conferences.  This letter is for that last short week and the previous week.  I would like to request just a little donation for our classroom pet.  It costs $10.99 for 500 meal worms which lasts quite a while, $1.12 per week for crickets, money for calcium, vitamins, and the heat bulbs which occasionally burn out.  I think 2-3 dollars would help cover the expense for Lightning and Thunder. Please send the money in an envelope with your name and classroom pet written on the outside. 
*Next Tuesday, please send costumes in their backpacks. Do not send costumes for the All Saints Day party that are negitive, no weapons.*
In Phonics we have been working on rhyming; as you have time practice rhyming words.  Our sight word is the word “see”.  Our letter of the week was “Cc”.   Our stories had to do with our five senses.  
In Math we played a fun Splat 100 game (this game is on my weebly page).  One student tells another student what number to find between 1 and 100.  The other student finds the number and splats it with whatever color paint they want.  We have still been working on patterning.
In Religion we have been saying the Rosary.  We have talked about God’s gift of plants and animals.  We colored saints pictures for the All Saints Day Party. We have been singing, “Father Abraham” and “I Have a Friend I Love So (Jesus)”.
In Social Studies we have been talking about Ben Franklin and our rights or freedoms as Americans.
Gecko update Lightning and Thunder are well.  Lightning decided to jump from my hands but seems to be fairing well.  I have been able to feed them enough mealworms on Friday for the weekend.  Sr. Noel checks on them on the weekend.  
The Kindergarten webpage is http://kindergarten-sjbschool.weebly.com . You can view the weekly Kindergarten letter on Tuesday each week.  I will also email letters to you on Tuesday.	
If you have any questions please contact me at (651)437-2644.  God Bless You, Love Mrs. Huneke



	
